











Copper Mtn Two

| added the meter readings, then divided by the number of months sampled to
ascertain monthly water usage. | then divided by 30 to deduce daily usage,
then by 24 to get hourly usage.

The result showed that the average demand of all of the EV users per hour
combined was approximately 17,000 gallons. As previously stated, the existing
14 inch waterline operating at 120 psi should supply 240,000 gallons per hour. |
have since learned that the existing waterline actually operates at 180 psi,
further enhancing the discrepancy between the city’s claims and actual usage.
To give the city further benefit of the doubt, | selected the peak monthly water
usage of all of the EV users and once again ran the numbers (peak demand
occurred during varying months for each user). The result came out to
approximately 37,000 gallons per hour, still nowhere near the 240,000 gallon
per hour of available capacity.

Why the discrepancy? Why the misinformation? What is the new 16 inch
waterline actually for? It is obviously not to meet the demands of the current EV
water users, as we have been told.

| will gladly share the information and methodology used to come to this

conclusion with anyone who is interested.

BCCA hosted a Primary Forum for the Mayoral candidates in

February. Incumbent, Mayor Rod Woodbury made a claim that the
Boulder Dam Gateway Project is dead. What he failed to provide is how is
this project dead? The City Council did NOT vote on terminating the
project. Mayor Woodbury requested that the project be TABLED. This
project that would create a "New" Boulder City in the Eldorado Valley, has
not been voted away, and can come back for a re-visit at anytime. The
only elements needed for development in the Eldorado Valley are Water
(in process), Electricity (existing), and Sewage (not yet). Please join us in
voting for a change, vote for Kiernan McManus, James Howard Adams,
and Claudia Bridges.



